LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes 

October 8, 2013

Board Members Present:  President Gordon Kassen, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  Steve Blaha, Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m., and there were seven (7) property owners present.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  President Kassen advised he had no report but wanted to shuffle the agenda to accommodate a resident who was seeking a building permit.

Building:  John Johnston presented plans on behalf of David and Joann Ross, Lot K-23, who wish to have a wraparound deck at their home.  After the drawings were reviewed, John made a motion for approval, and this was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance:  Next there was a lengthy discussion regarding snow removal this coming winter season and the availability the truck owned by the lake to be used for plowing and salting.  Presently the batteries need charging.  One opinion is the truck can be made usable.  John Johnston made a motion that batteries (2) be purchased for the truck so a determination can be made about its availability.  This was seconded by Ray.  A vote was taken and John, Marilyn and Ray approved the motion.  Gordon voted not to concur.  

This led to additional discussion about whether the truck should be retained or sold.  Ray had asked John Dauernheim to secure prices on a possible replacement truck, and he presented that information.  After further discussion, it was decided this issue should be set aside for additional consideration.

President Kassen mentioned there were discussions with a private contractor about the possibility him be hired to salt and plow the roads and the contractor indicated he would prepare a bid and submit the information at a later date.
It was mentioned by Marilyn that if we are to purchase salt for the roads it needs to be done within the next several days.  She had obtained a bid of $69.25 per ton from Morton Salt.  Gordon made a motion to order this salt, and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED
Then further discussion led to the decision John would check the condition of the batteries the weekend after this meeting and then there would be consultation among the board members.

Minutes, Meeting of September 10, 2013:  Ray made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes since they are available on the web site and will be printed in the Newsletter.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported there was income of $42,858.37, with $42,800.41 represented in assessment payments.

The cash outflow amounted to $3,315.83 for a variety of matters, the primary costs being $370.00 for grass cutting and trimming on the dam, and $2,622.00 for insurance payment to Lakenan Insurance for property buildings.  
Marilyn then sought approval to pay other invoices amounting to $8,030.25, which represented $902.00 to MEM Insurance, $3,735.00 to Riggs Digs, $952.00 to Red Oak lawn service, $225.00 for power washing in the new maintenance facility, $1,265.00 to Bossert Contracting to repair damages to a sewer line, and other various smaller bills.  John made the motion to approve the report and the other payments.  This was seconded by Ray.  MOTION PASSED
Gate:  Russ Wilner stated there have been no issues related to operation of the gate.

Security:  No report
LTIA Representative:  No report

Finance:  No report

Web site:  Janet Hirsch said there was nothing to report regarding financial messages, but the deadline for submission for articles and other material for the Newsletter is October 20, 2013.

Parents Club Representative:  No report

Garden Club:  Chyree De  Roode reported that Sheila Frauenfelder had donated plantings to be placed near the entrance of the lake, and that plans are being made for installation of a foot bridge near the garden area.
Sewer Board:  No report

Dam:  Clarue Holland was not available for the meeting but had sent an email regarding work that needs to be accomplished before the Missouri DNR inspects the dam during the summer of 2014.  After discussion of this issue, Ray made the motion to approve a payment of $165.00 to the Red Oak Company to perform necessary spraying next spring.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED.

Clarue indicated she and her husband Martin had inspected the dam and reported it appeared the ground hog is no longer present.   Clarue, in her email, had also reported on the number of times the grass needs to be cut in the future, and it was determined monies had already been set aside and approved for her to notify the contractor for this need.
Old Business:  President Kassen offered comments on having met with a representative of Holloran Contracting about installing one pole near the storage shed so electricity can be made available there.  He also said that he had been able to get a donation of other poles and they are stored in the work area.  There will be continuing discussion lighting near the work area, the entrance and near the parking are of the community house, as well as possible purchase of additional computer(s) for security needs.

A lake resident, Al Toscano, addressed the board regarding concerns he has about his property.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by

Ray Lauer

Vice-president and secretary
